
CITY OF GROSSE POINTE WOODS 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY 

Date: April 3, 2023 

To: Frank Schulte, City Administrator 

From: J h G. Kos nke, Director of Public Safety 

Subject: endy's, 20934 Mack Avenue 

This memo is to inform you that the Grosse Pointe Woods Detective Bureau conducted a 
thorough background investigation of the co-owners of Pendy. The background was done 
on David Michael Pendy and Susan Marie Pendy. The background investigation found 
nothing to preclude the co-owners of obtaining a Class C Liquor License. 
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